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Foundation To Hold Annual
Meeting

The Floyd College Foundation will hold its annual meeting Monday,
February 12, at Heritage Hall's Centre Stage. The group will recognize
major donors to the Foundation and elect new officers and board mem-
bers.

Mary Louise Lever, chairman of the Foundation, will be nominated
to serve again as chairman, according to President Lynn Cundiff. "Ms.
Lever has served admirably as chairman of the Foundation for a number
of years, and we are delighted that she is willing to remain with us
through this transitional year as we establish an office of Advancement on
campus to assist in the daily operations of fund-raising for the Founda-
tion," said Dr. Cundiff.

The Foundation is expected to name eight new board members and
renew six board memberships.

A report on the year's activities will include the successful Monte
Carlo Gala fund-raiser which supported the development of Centre Stage
as a performance arena. &

A Day For FLOYD
Scheduled

Floyd College Foundation
members will canvas arca businesses
on Wednesday, February 21, asking for
donations for scholarships.

The Foundation is trying to raise
the $25,000 needed to cover this year's
scholarship expenses.

Steve Edwards is coordinating
the day which will find fourteen
foundation members and four adminis-
trators working in pairs to call on five
businesses cach.
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The performance
of "Our Town" by the
Georgia Mountain
Theatre Group which
will herald the grand
opening of Centre Stage at Heritage
Hall is sold out. The next show
will be comedian Dick Hardwick on
April 26.

Bremen Open
House
Scheduled

The college will hold an open
house at its new center in Bremen
Sunday, March 3, 2-4 p.m. The
center is located on the second
floor of the city hall building. Jan
King is the administrator there.
More than 70 students are cur-
rently taking classes in Bremen.

"We're very pleased with the
enrollment at the Bremen Center
this first quarter,” said Phil Kerr,
chairman, Division of Enrollment
Management. "We believe that
we can have up to 400 students
from that area once we are located
in a permanent building.”

The college will offer classes
in the City Hall building until next
year when the center will move to
the Waco Elementary School
building which is being vacated
due to the addition of a new
school building.

Georgia Speaker of the
House, Tom Murphy, and the
Board of Regents of the Univer-
sity System of Georgia have been
very supportive of a Floyd College
campus in Haralson County. &
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Ken Spruce, assistant
professor of Political Science,
gave a special guest lecture
presentation at the University of
Cincinnati during the 11th Annual
Black Man Think Tank.

The presentation

was titled "Major l
Black Leadership “‘“
Styles of the 20th

Century." The conference was
held January 11-14.

Mr. Spruce has also notified
us that he has begun community
service work with the Bartow
United Coalition. The Coalition is
an umbrella organization repre-
senting several African-American
groups across the county, striving
to enhance the viability of the
community in political, economic
and social affairs. Mr. Spruce is
serving on the Research & Plan-

through the Lowe Gallery in At-
lanta. The purchaser was musician
ELTON JOHN!

Wendell Barnes, director of
the ASL Immersion Training
Program for Interpreters, led a
two-day workshop on January 26
and 27 for persons working in the
field of deaf-blindness from around
the state. The workshop was held
at Simpsonwood in north Atlanta,
and was sponsored by the Georgia
Deaf-Blind Project from GSU. The
subject was an overview of deaf-
ness and an introduction to Ameri-
can Sign Language. Mr. Bob
Green, who is Deaf himself and a
Deaf-Blind Specialist at the Geor-
gia Sensory Rehabilitation Center in
East Point, assisted Mr. Barnes on
the second day. After the first day
the staff asked Wendell to come
lead further training in April on St.
Simon's Island!

ning Committee as a consultant. /%nouncemen Is

Congratulations to Mary
Rhinehart, instructor in Nursing,
upon the birth of a grandson on
January 25.

Dorothy Morgan,
Student Services Liaison

National Certified Coun-
selor exam, offered by

the National Board of
Certified Counselors.

James Cook, professor of
History, spoke to the Cedartown
Optimist Club about Zell Miller on
January 18. .....In the "WOW"
department.....Dr. Cook's son
Jamie, who created the sculpture
which sits in the college's main
lobby, sold a marble piece recently

Continuing Education courses
scheduled to be held in February

are: Introduction to Computers

DOS Concepts

WordPerfect 6.0 for DOS

WordPerfect 6.0 for Windows

First Class Customer Service

Dealing with Difficult People

Dental Hygiene

Reflexology

Floristry

Cake Decorating

Basic Sign language

Conversational Japanese

How to Succeed and Survive the
Adoption Process

Important & Necessary Docu-
menits

Introduction to Investment

Developing College Study Skills

Oil Painting

Stained Glass

Watercolor

Senior Connection, Pot Luck
Luncheon

For info call 295-6324.

The PROBE Transfer
College Fair will be held at Floyd
College Wednesday, February 14,
10 a.m.-noon in the Student
Center. Representatives from 17
senior colleges will be on hand to
talk to students about transferring
to their college after completing
their studies at Floyd. For infor-
mation contact Angela Jenkins,
recruitment coordinator, at 295-
6339.

The Cloverleaf District 4-H
competition will be held on
campus the morning of Saturday,
February 10. Between 500-800
4-H students will be displaying
their projects and competing for
awards. Sarah Burkhalter,
assistant director of Continuing
Education, is coordinating the
activity for the college.

Floyd College is a two-year unit of the University System of Georgia




